
Every Student, 
Every Day, a Success.

Board of Trustees with Student Success presenters (front, left to right): Corbin, Leo, Matilda,
Beau, Courtney Schwab, Round Hill School Kindergarten teacher; (back, left to right):
Dwight Dibben, Karen Belich, Kyle Nahirniak, Doug Algar, Lyle Albrecht, Patrick McFeely

The Board of Trustees approved the Audited
Financial Statements at the Nov. 28 meeting.

Please review the media release for details.

The Board is pleased to announce that the Annual
Education Results Report (AERR), 2023-24, was
approved on Nov. 28, 2024, at the Board meeting,
and has been submitted to Alberta Education.

For more information:
AERR and media release

2023-24 AERR Approved

November 28, 2024
BOARD highlights

At the Board meeting, Round Hill students
presented to the Board about the Round Hill
Renaissance Agricultural Foundation, a
community driven project that provides
curriculum aligned educational programming
to Round Hill School students.

Kindergarten students, Beau and Corbin, Leo
(Grade 1) and Matilda (Grade 2), along with
Kindergarten teacher, Courtney Schwab and
Kyle Nahirniak (parent), spoke about the
purpose of the program which supports
teachers to deliver agricultural and land based
lessons and students to authentically interact
with the local environment.

Student Success

Audited Financial Statements

Joint Use and Planning Agreement
The Board has approved the Joint Use and
Planning Agreement (JUPA) between BRSD
and the Village of Alliance, and between BRSD
and the Village of Holden.

As the Education Act (S 53.1) requires, school
divisions must enter into a JUPA under section
670.1 of the Municipal Government Act with
each municipality within which the school
division operates. The deadline to complete
these is June 2025.

ASBA Fall General Meeting
Alberta School Boards Association's (ASBA) 
Fall General Meeting was held from Nov. 17-19, 2024

Upcoming Council of School Councils meetings:
Thurs., Jan. 30, 2025, 6:30 p.m., BRSD Division Office
Tues., April 15, 2025, 6:30 p.m., Killam Public School

Events and Meetings

The Board of Trustees is in the process of 
delivering staff appreciation gift baskets to 
schools. Board members will also be attending
school holiday events.

Community Engagement

This month, as part of its role in governance,
the Board reviewed:
Policy 13: Role of the Superintendent

Board Policy Work

https://www.brsd.ab.ca/our-division/news/post/media-release-brsd-board-approves-audited-financial-statements
https://www.brsd.ab.ca/download/374272
https://www.brsd.ab.ca/our-division/news/post/media-release-brsd-annual-education-results-report-for-2023-24
https://www.asba.ab.ca/member-school-boards-pass-positions-at-asba-2024-fall-general-meeting
https://www.brsd.ab.ca/download/331308

